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The main purpose of the ABATE organization is to 
work toward continued freedom of the road by insur-
ing that motorcyclist’s point of view is presented to 
our legislators and to promote motorcycle safety, 
rider education and public awareness. We are trying 
to alleviate the very real possibility of “Big Brother 
Government”. We encourage all our members to be 
informed registered voters. We write letters to our 
elected officials and stay aware of what is going on 
with motorcycle legislation, and other transportation 
issues. We welcome interested parties to any of our 
activities or to join our organization. 

MAILING ADDRESS 

P.O. BOX 22 
YAPHANK, NY 11980 

Long Island ABATE 

ABATE HOTLINE 

1-888-LIABATE 

Call the ABATE HOTLINE anytime 
for any info or to contact any officer 

The thoughts and opinions expressed in this newsletter are those of 
the individual contributors alone and do not necessarily reflect the 
views of the Long Island ABATE board and it’s members. 

Long Island ABATE encourages all members to submit letters, arti-
cles or cartoons they feel may be of interest to fellow members.  
Long Island ABATE supports the rights of ALL motorcyclists.  
Long Island ABATE does not endorse any products or services oth-
er than its own. 

All articles and photo’s within 
the contents of this newslet-
ter and our website are the 
property of … 
 

Long Island ABATE 
 

You may not use them with-
out the express written con-
sent of the newsletter editor, 
webmaster or the associa-
tion board. 
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Hello Everyone, 
 
 It’s July already and Mother Nature has made riding challenging 
the past month. Many events were canceled or postponed. Long 
Island ABATE has been out and about at various events including 
the Ronkonkoma Street Fair, spreading awareness and informing 
people of who we are and what we do. On June 8th we held our 
Annual Veterans Appreciation Run at North Sea Community 
Field. The weather was great and so was the turnout. We went on an escorted ride 
from the field to the LCpl Jordan C. Haerter Veterans Memorial Bridge where we 
gathered and crossed in parade style, then through the village of Sag Harbor and 
Back to the field for a BBQ. We had 2 Guests from South Carolina, Lenny and 
Michelle Holcomb. Michelle” Shelly” was an M.P. in Vietnam and Lenny was in the 
Navy. They were both recognized during the ceremony as well as many others for 
their service in the Military. I want to take a moment and thank everyone that at-
tended as well as all the volunteers. We couldn’t do it without you all. Thank you to 
All the Veterans out there, we couldn’t do what we do without you. 
 
 The Following weekend The USA Patriots came to town. Thursday there was a small 
gathering of friends and family. Friday, they split up and attended a few schools to 
promote awareness and show the kids that as they say “Life without Limbs is Limit-
less” 
After the school visits they gathered at a field in Brentwood for some practice and a 
BBQ after. The next morning Mother Nature was not so kind. It was raining in the 
morning, so the escort to the field was delayed as were the games. They were able 
to warm up a bit and toss the ball around and eventually the games were called 
off due to rain. 
 
 Unfortunately, the crashes continued through the month although I am pleased to 
report that the riders are recovering from their injuries. I can’t stress enough how im-
portant it is to be aware of your surroundings and anticipate the possibility of a situ-
ation occurring. I also can’t stress how important practice is. Many of us have been 
riding for years and experience is not always skill. Practicing in a close course is a 
good idea. Learn what you and your machine can do and improve them, maybe 
take an advanced skills class or two. We have a few different schools to choose 
from. The Goal is to enjoy the ride and get to where we are going safely. 
 
 We are currently in high gear planning the Campout in August. We are looking for 
Donations and volunteers for the event. Please reach out to me or a Board member 
if you can and want to help. 
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 The summer Motorcycle Awareness classes are booked for the driver’s education 
at various schools across the Island. If you or someone you know is in a school that 
would like to have us present in their driver’s education classes, please let me know. 
 
 As always Long Island ABATE is looking for input and participation from members to 
better the organization as well as volunteers to help us maintain and grow the or-
ganization, while protecting the rights of motorcyclists and trying to keep us safe. If 
you would like to get more involved or have ideas, please reach out to me or any 
Board Member. We would love to have you and or your input. 
Thank You for your continued support. 
 
Together we can make a Difference 
 
Ride safe and Be Well 

Chris Beckhans 
President of Long Island ABATE 
chrisliabate@gmail.com / (516) 381-1531 



Long Island ABATE 
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www.motorcyclemikeesq.com 
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May 18th: It was an early morning setup for Long Island ABATE at the 20th Annual 
Bike Blessing and Ride fundraiser for the Red Knights MC. The event was held at 
North Sea Fireman’s Memorial Athletic Field, and we were there showing support 
bright and early at 8:00 a.m. The weather was beautiful! Once kickstands were up, 
the ride took off and eventually returned to the same location. Everyone enjoyed a 
barbecue and plenty of great photo ops. 
Later, after signing up a few new members and selling some T-shirts, we packed up, 
loaded the tent, and hit the road again—this time heading to Durham, New York, 
for the ABATE of New York meet-and-greet at Blackthorn Resort. Riders gathered be-
fore ascending on the Capitol Monday morning. After a long day, we made it 
home late that night. 
The next morning, Chris and a few others rode down to Washington, D.C., for Bikers 
in the Beltway, where they walked the halls of the Capitol building, meeting with 
legislative representatives to advocate for Long Island ABATE and everything we 
stand for. Needless to say, it was a very busy weekend! 
May 30th: After all that, we took the weekend off for some well-deserved R&R, 
catching Kid Rock live in York, Pennsylvania. But there was little time to rest before 
gearing up for the next big event… 
June 8th: Long Island ABATE’s 2025 Veterans Appreciation Run. 
That ride was nothing short of incredible! Over 245 motorcycles and riders gathered 
at North Sea Fireman’s Memorial Athletic Field in Southampton, with perfect weath-
er setting the tone for an amazing day. From DJ Vinny of Hair Force One keeping 
the music lively, to Melissa from Knockout delivering a powerful rendition of the na-
tional anthem, and Dennis Sullivan from Post 4927 Port Jefferson Station sounding 
the bugle-the entire event was filled with energy and respect. 
A heartfelt thank you to Bill Quinn for a beautiful flag ceremony, and to all the vol-
unteers who made the day possible. Most importantly, thank you to all our Veterans 
for your service-without you, we wouldn’t have the freedoms we enjoy today! 
Till next time enjoy and Ride safe! 

Josephine 
2nd VP Long Island ABATE 

Article by ...Josephine... 2nd VP Long Island ABATE 
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The Motorcycle Riders Foundation (MRF) submitted comments to the U.S. Department of Transportation (DOT) as 
part of the Trump Administration’s executive order regarding efficiency and deregulation. Within the framework of 
the request, the MRF submitted comments on rules instituted by the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration 
(NHTSA) and fuel economy standards. 
As you may remember, the attack on the Internal Combustion Engine (ICE) is occurring in three ways. First through 
emissions regulations issued by the Environmental Protection Agency, second through the power of the California Air 
Resources Board and finally through increased fuel economy standards issued by NHSTA. Our comments in this sub-
mission related only to NHTSA’s new fuel standards as that is where the DOT’s jurisdiction exists. 
We highlighted four concerns the MRF has with the new fuel economy standards which would threaten the Internal 
Combustion Engine, in an attempt to promote more electric vehicles. 
· Reduced availability of affordable support technologies and fuels for motorcycle riders 
· Distorted market dynamics and limited consumer choice 
· Decreased relevance and impact of the aftermarket parts industry 
Rural motorcyclists will be disproportionately impacted due to insufficient infrastructure 
We also offered three actions the DOT could take. 
· Repeal or rollback of the 53.5 mpg target 
· Consideration of non-EV pathways to efficiency that respect consumer diversity 
· Protections for ICE technology development that support the motorcycling community 
These comments are another example of how the MRF is fighting to protect your rights and freedoms in a variety of 
different ways. No matter where the fight is, the MRF will be there. Stay vigilant.  
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Congressional Ride To Work Day 
June 10, 2025 - Washington, DC 
Monday, the Motorcycle Riders Foundation (MRF) joined several other members of the 
Washington, D.C. motorcycling community to celebrate the annual “Ride to Work 
Day.”  To kick off the evening, members of Congress rode to the U.S. Capitol to cast votes 
on several pieces of legislation before joining a larger ride to Mt. Vernon, home of our first 
president, George Washington. 
2025 is the second year the Congressional Motorcycle Caucus has hosted the event, 
which is growing in popularity! This year, eight members of Congress attended the event, 
six of whom led the ride. We are most grateful to the United States Park Police, with a Mo-
tor Unit established in 1917, for escorting the ride. The MRF thanks Representatives Tim Wal-
berg (MI), Don Bacon (NE), Troy Balderson (OH), Mike Bost (IL), Mike Collins (GA), Warren 
Davidson (OH), Claudia Tenney (NY) and Derrick Van Orden (WI) for joining the festivities. 
The MRF joined with representatives from the American Motorcyclist Association, BMW, 
Buell Motorcycles, Harley-Davidson Motor Company and Indian Motorcycle for this fantas-
tic event. Working with like-minded motorcycle organizations is important for achieving 
our legislative goals. 
In the words of Congressional Motorcycle Caucus Chair Tim Walberg, “Today was a great 
day!” We at the MRF couldn’t agree more. Any day you can get on a motorcycle and 
ride with others who truly want to make things better for all riders is indeed a great day. 
 

Motorcycle Tax Credits 
June 17, 2025 - Washington, DC 

 
Monday, the Motorcycle Riders Foundation (MRF) sent letters to leaders in the U.S. Senate 
supporting motorcycle ownership provisions in the House passed H.R. 1, better known as 
the “One Big Beautiful Bill.” The letters were sent to Majority Leader John Thune of South 
Dakota and Senate Finance Chairman Mike Crapo of Idaho. 
The provisions make interest on loans used to purchase American-made personal vehicles, 
including motorcycles, tax-deductible. There is concern that this provision may be 
changed in the Senate, applying the tax deduction only to automobiles. This change 
would not allow those purchasing new, American-made motorcycles that same benefit. 
The MRF believes that by making the interest on loans for American-made motorcycles 
deductible, more money will be put back in the pockets of U.S. middle-class riders while 
further strengthening U.S. manufacturing, U.S. dealers and after-market repair and me-
chanic shops, ensuring a solid, safe, and strong motorcycle industry. 
Expanding opportunities for Americans to purchase motorcycles is a good thing! The MRF 
is proud to support the efforts of companies like the Harley-Davidson Motor Company as 
they seek to grow the community of riders. 
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CALL TO ACTION! Definition Of A Motorcycle 
 

In the last week of May, Congressman Derrick Van Orden of Wisconsin introduced a 
bill that directs the Secretary of Transportation to update the nearly 60-year-old fed-
eral definition of a motorcycle.  In recent years, a new type of vehicle has entered 
our roadways, commonly referred to as an autocycle. These autocycles are classi-
fied as motorcycles at the federal level but have little resemblance to a motorcycle 
and the operational characteristics are vastly different. 
The Motorcycle Riders Foundation believes this ambiguity about autocycles has cre-
ated an unnecessary patchwork of rules and regulations regarding licensing, insur-
ance, safety statistics, registration and training courses from state-to-state. 
Updating the definition of a motorcycle has been on the MRF’s legislative agenda 
for several years. We are grateful that Rep. Van Orden has taken the first step to ad-
dress this concern. H.R. 3385 will bring the federal definition of a motorcycle into the 
21st century. 

 
 

H. J. Res. 88 Passes On To President 
May 22, 2025 - Washington, DC 
Today, the U.S. Senate passed by a vote of 51 to 44, H.J. Res 88, a resolution that 
would overrule the Environmental Protection Agency’s rule allowing California to ef-
fectively mandate the sale of electric vehicles over the next decade. This plan by 
California threatens not only the Internal Combustion Engine (ICE) in California but 
also the entire country, as several other states have tied their rules to those imple-
mented in Sacramento. 
You may remember that earlier in the month, the Motorcycle Riders Foundation 
(MRF) put out a call to action urging the U.S. Senate to vote on this resolution as the 
House of Representatives had passed it in April. 
A vote today and two other planned votes on similar Californian proposals are ma-
jor victories in the defense of ICE.  Protecting ICE is a key part of the MRF’s 2025 leg-
islative agenda and we are pleased with the actions taken today in the U.S. Senate. 
This victory, coming the same week as hundreds of bikers met with lawmakers on 
this same topic, is a sign that we are being seen and heard in Washington, D.C. 
Thank you to lawmakers for understanding the need to provide consumers a choice 
in the type of engine they buy and to all the bikers who spoke up in defense of the 
Internal Combustion Engine. 
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¨ What’s a motorcycle’s favorite type of food? High-octane fuel! 
¨ Why did the motorcycle become a doctor? It wanted to heal engines! 
¨ How does a motorcycle relax after a long ride? With a kickstand and a cold drink! 
¨ What did the motorcycle say to the scooter? “Get on my level!” 
¨ Why did the motorcycle go to the concert? It wanted to rock out! 
¨ How does a motorcycle keep its cool? With a coolant system! 
¨ What did the motorcycle say to the sidecar? “You’re my ride-or-die!” 
¨ Why did the motorcycle become a teacher? It wanted to educate new riders! 
¨ How does a motorcycle find inner peace? With a quiet engine! 
¨ What’s a motorcycle’s favorite type of music? Biker rock! 
¨ Why did the motorcycle become a chef? It had a burning passion for cooking! 
¨ How does a motorcycle tackle obstacles? With wheelie good balance! 
¨ What did the motorcycle say to the motorcycle gang? “Let’s ride together!” 
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1)… To initiate , endorse and sponsor ed-
ucational programs such as rider safety, 
public awareness, legislative and affirma-
tive action and, individual freedoms and 
rights. 
2)… To create and promote a positive 
public image of motorcyclists and motor-
cycle groups and to dispel and disprove 
media hype, unfounded propaganda 
and the “Hollywood” image. 
3)… To encourage goodwill and mutual 
understanding among motorcyclists, law 
enforcement personnel and the general 
public. 
4)… To serve as an information source on 
matters pertaining to current laws, pend-
ing legislation, personal rights, political in-
clinations of elected officials and their 
constituents, and voter awareness. 
5)… To act as a central responsive agen-
cy to devise and coordinate recreation-
al, legislative, educational, and charita-
ble activities 
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Hello Ladies and Gentlemen 
Every month we try to feature a merchant who will provide members with discounts on merchandise or services 
 Here is a list of merchants who provide Long Island ABATE members and their families with special pricing on products and or 
services. This month I would like to review with you some of our supporting merchants. 
 
Adult Games (Bingo) Holly, A.K.A. Madame’O- phone (631) 877-8276 / (631)-974-9140 Email- Mad-
ameo@monaughtybingo.com  Instagram- @madameonaughtybingo 
Facebook- Madame O’s Naughty Bingo $5.00 Discount with Membership Card 
 
Advertising, Signs, Banners, Truck Lettering and T-shirts and Glass Etching 
 
Wayne Blast Customs, phone (631) 643-3333/ Website-  www.wayneblastcustoms.net  
Adress 118 Lamar St. West Babylon. Wayne provides Members with a 10% discount 
 
Audiology (hearing treatment) 
 
H.E.A.R.S. Audiology Phone- (631) 360-4327 Website-  https://hearsny.com  Address- 732 Smithtown Bypass, Smithtown, NY 
11787 Email- info@hearsny.com.  10% Discount with your Membership Card 

 
Animal Hospital, Pet Care 
 
The Animal Center L.I. Phone- (631) 351-0447 website-  https://www.animalcenterli.com  Address- 20 W Hills Road, Huntington 
Station NY 11746 Email- info@animalcenterli.com.  10% Discount with your Membership Card 

 
Automotive Repair and services 
 
Master Muffler phone (631) 345-5500 website-   www.mastermufflerandbrakes.com  
Address- 395 Middle Country Rd. Middle Island Joe provides Members with a 15% discount and performs NYS Inspections on 
cars tucks and motorcycles 
 
Camper Rentals 
 
CDL Rentals. Phone (631) 805-6595 Instagram. www.Instagram.com/CDLRENTALS  
 Email- Cdlcampers@gmail.com.  Dominick and Caitlyn give 15% off to Members 
 
Custom Watches 
 
192 Watches- Phone (516) 521-5802 Website-  www.192watches.com  
Instagram- @192watches and on Facebook. Present Andrew with Membership Card for Special Discount 
Cutlery and Jewelry 
 
Keys Cutlery & Keys Love Jewelry- Phone (631) 379-1781 (631) 379-2565 Website- www.keyscutlery.com.  
www.keyslovejewelry.com  

Address- 2860 Middle Country Rd, Lake Grove, NY 11755. Key and Theresa provide Members with 15% on Cutlery and Jewel-
ry  
 
Detailing  
 
Dashing Dan’s Motorcycle Detailing- Phone (516) 443-4195 
Call George for an appointment. Same day service if dropped off in the morning 
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Exterminating 
 
Conquer Exterminating Phone- (631) 681-3105 Website- https://conquerexterminating.com  Email- https://
conquerexterminating.com/contact-us.html.  on Facebook Present Membership Card for 10% Discount on services 

 
Food Vendors 
 
Snaporazzo (Hot Dogs and more) Website- https://www.snaporazzo.com.  
Email- info@snaporazzo.com.  on Instagram and on Facebook 
 
Hair and Beauty  
 
Hair Force One-  Phone (631) 467-9800 website  www.hairforceoneny.com.  
Address- 1232 Grundy Ave #2 Holbrook NY 11741 Vinny provides Members with a 10% discount on goods and services 
 
Home Improvement 
 
Griff Wolz- Phone (631)839-0037 P.O. Box 248, Centereach, NY 11720  
Email- 4672130@gmail.com.  
 
Motorcycle parts, service and accessories including apparel 
 
Port Jeff Motorcycle store. Phone (631) 476-0722 Website- www.pj-mc.com 
Email- Rydemc@aol.com.  
Address- 201 Main St. Port Jeff. Ken provides Members with a 10% discount on most purchases 
 
Twisted Cycles (888) 539-2408 Website- www.twistedcyclesllc.com. 
Address- 177 Old Medford Ave. (Rt.112) Patchogue Chris, Debbie and Brian provides members with a 10% discount 
 
Pet Crematory 
 
Legacy Pet Crematory Phone Suffolk- (631) 800-pets (7387) Nassau- (516) 500-pets (7387) Website- 
www.legacypetcrematory.com  
 Address- 21 Eads St, West Babylon, NY 11704 Email- info@legacypetny.com.  
 Present Membership Card for special pricing 
 
Towing  
 
Northeast Towing. Phone (631) 474-5355  
Address- 14 Industrial Rd. Port Jefferson Station NY 11776. Website- https://northeasttowingli.com.  Email- Northeasttow-
ingli@gmail.com.  Tommy treats Members like a Motor Club and has the proper equipment to tow Motorcycles safely as well as 
cars. 

 
Transportation- (Car service/ Limo/ Airport) 
 
Connections Car Service- Phone (631) 495-2099 Kevin  
Email- limoconnectionkevin@gmail.com.  
Present Membership Card for Discount 
 
 
We at Long Island ABATE are continuously looking for merchants or service providers that are willing to 
provide members with a discount in exchange for exposure to over 1500 members. if you’re interested in 
getting involved, please reach out to me at chrisliabate@gmail.com  
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2010 HD Trike  

35k miles, coil over adj. shocks with 
3"lift  AM,FM,CD player, factory CB, Highway 

pegs. Extra brake/running lights on rear 
trunk,Polyguard protection on rear fenders.  

ASKING 
$16,000  

Call Bob  (631) 513-1589 
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2011 HD XL1200x 48 Sportster 
All stock w/Python pipes  
1,650 miles  
Showroom condition  
$6900.00 
(631) 981-1271 wk#  
Leave message  
 
I bought the bike in 2019 in CT with 299 miles. It sat in 
someone's garage. My long time mechanic checked it all 
out. I've maintained it every year since. I also threw on new 
tires just to be on the safe side and the pipes.  
I'm not original owner. I have a clear title. 

Long Island ABATE Does Not Endorse Any Advertiser or Product In This Publication 



ABATE of ARKANSAS  Does Not Endorse Any Advertiser or Product In This Publication Long Island ABATE Does Not Endorse Any Advertiser or Product In This Publication 

2010 Harley Davidson 
STREET GLIDE 

CUSTOM 
 

31,523 MILES 
Asking  

$13,000.00 
Negotiable 

Questions call 
Cynthia 

(631)603.2410 
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2002 Harley Davidson 
Road King 

50k miles must sell $13,000.00  
Contact Bill at 1-516-236-8027 

1989 Harley Davidson ROAD KING 
 

MUST SELL 
Asking $4800.00 

 
(631)965.4394 
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2006 Harley Davidson 
 

CLASSIC 
Electra Glide 

 
 Asking $7000.00 obo  

 
Any Questions call 

Contact Genie 
(937) 760- 9045  
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